DIOCESE OF THE ARMENIAN CHURCH OF AMERICA
unuun,raenNnhehhy 20.8N8 LULBNMPPYUBH LLPBhBLBU Y RPBUD

Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate

March 10, 1999

The Reverend Father Mampre Kouzouian
Pastor

Holy Trinity Armenian Church

145 Brattle Street

Cambridge, MA 02138-2296

Dear Father Mampre:

Wc have reviewed your 1998 Annual Report and the accompanying documents. We
have found the following deficiency in your report and ask that you return the corrected
information to our office:

1. On page 11, you have failed to balance the cash.

In the meantime, we approve your parish elections that appear to have been otherwise
conducted in an orderly manner, listed below:

Ruth E. Boghosian
Florence Cirino
David Der Vartanian
James M. Kalustian
William H. Martin
Catherine Minassian

Kindly send to the Diocesan Office, the names, titles, addresses and telephone numbers
of the new officers at your earliest convenience.

We pray that the Holy Spirit will continue to guide you and your new Parish Council.

With prayers,
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Archbishop Khajag Barsamian
Primate
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